
Notes from the Head Teacher
Dear Families,

It was lovely to see so many of you at the parent’s meetings last 
Monday and I look forward to seeing more of you this coming 
Monday evening.

This week, I asked Year 6 children about their learning. This is what 
they had to say:

“I enjoyed learning about urban, suburban and rural settlements in 
Geography.”

“I really liked learning about how to write a discussion text in English.”

“This week it was interesting to find out about pie charts in maths.”

“We had all of the apparatus out in our PE lesson. It was really fun to 
use them for different skills. Jumping over the PE horse was really 
good.”

“In Design and Technology, we made different types of bridges out of 
paper. We found out that a twelve-fold concertina bridge could 
support 104 pennies!”

It is lovely to hear about such a variety of activities and to hear so 
much enthusiasm for learning.

I wish you all a lovely weekend.

Attendance Champions 
Week 24

1st Place – Year 5: 98.57

2nd Place – Year 3: 97.6%  

3rd Place – Year 6: 97.04%  

4th Place – Year 4: 96.67%    

5th Place – Year 2: 96.33%   

6th Place – Year 1: 95.17%   

7th Place – Year R: 94%   

Collective Worship
On Tuesday we had a visit from Innovation Kidz. They spoke to the 
children about the Easter Story and the children loved the 
interactive quiz and singing. This is the second visit from 
Innovation Kidz and we look forward to seeing them again soon.

Reflection
I can do all this through him who gives me strength.

Philippians 4:13

Cross Country
Well done to the children who took part in the Cross Country 
event at Farthing Downs last weekend. This was a more 
challenging race with an uphill section and uneven ground. All of 
the children competed hard and did their best. It was great to see 
the school represented amongst so many others. Thank you to 
the children, staff and parents who attended. The final cross 
country race of the season takes place tomorrow at Oasis 
Academy, Coulsdon.

Playground equipment
Please can I remind you that children are not allowed on the 
playground equipment before or after school. This is to keep everyone 
safe and to avoid any unwanted accidents. Thank you for your 
cooperation.


